Public Works Department

Omaha/Douglas Civic Center
1819 Farnam St., Suite 601
Omaha, Nebraska 68183-0601
(402) 444-5220

Telefax (402) 444-5248

Robert G. Stubbe, P.E.
City of Omaha Public Works Director
Jean Stothert, Mayor

Dear Resident/Business/Property Owner:

The City of Omaha, as part of the Capital Improvement Plan, has been working to upgrade the 156"
corridor from Pacific St. to West Dodge Rd. The City awarded a contract to TAB Construction to widen
156%™ St. to a four-lane divided urban section from Pacific St. to Wycliff Dr. Widening of Pacific St. to
accommodate additional turn lanes. During construction multiple sections of deteriorated pipe were
discovered under Wycliffe Drive at the intersection of 156%" St. TAB Construction will be completing
this work as soon as possible to finish work at this intersection. To complete this work as quickly as
possible Wycliffe Drive will be closed at the intersection of 156%™ Street this upcoming weekend.
Closure of the street will start Thursday (8/17/2023) morning and will be closed until Monday
(8/21/2023). To help alleviate east bound traffic the intersection at 155™ Avenue is open to traffic from
156 Street.

The planned construction limits will be within the Public Right-of-way and/or within construction
easements already granted to the City by property owners. Reconstruction of Wycliffe Drive will include
removal of existing pavement, existing storm sewer, and vegetation. Then the replacement of these
facilities will be the same day or the next day. The City of Omaha does not anticipate the intersection
being closed for more than the dates listed above unless there are unforeseen issues.

Thank you in advance for your patience during the closure and your cooperation during construction.

Sincerely,
TAB Construction Company

QUESTIONS OR COMMENTS?

If you have specific comments or questions regarding the planned work, or construction, please feel free to
speak with the HGM Associates on-site representative or contact one of the following:

HGM Associates:

On-Site Representative - Bill Hudson
Project Manager - Shawn Muhle
Direct Line: 402.740.9697
156Street@hgmonline.com

City of Omaha Representative — Steve Edloff
Direct Line: (402) 444-5196



